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For further information, please contact Marylène Tucci, IDF Commmunications and Public Affairs Assistant at IDF on + 32 2 706 86 44.

Dairy industry confirms its commitment to keeping its energy use down

Brussels, 16 December 2005 – The international dairy industry is currently looking at a number of ways to reduce energy use in processing milk and milk products and reduce the environmental effects of energy use. 
Long before Kyoto the dairy industry was working on keeping its energy use down.  Cutting energy use is everybody’s concern nowadays. Ideals must be turned into practice and the dairy industry is still doing its share. “The world has become increasingly aware of both the unsustainability of its present modes of energy use, and the effects of the CO2 emissions from fossil fuel usage." says Martin Tynan (Ireland), Chair of IDF’s Standing Committee on the Environment, “and the cost of energy has increased.”

Operators of dairy processing facilities have also become increasingly aware of the significance of energy use. For many processors, this is one of the larger cost components and one of the processing cost components that is most amenable to reduction by improved technology and closer management control.  
A practical approach means looking at world standard energy practice to establish a baseline, improving the efficiency of energy production, improving the efficiency of use by a variety of means including recovery and re-use of energy, measuring how successful you are being and comparing with world goals – the Kyoto Protocol. 

“We are taking responsibility for our part in achieving the targets set out in the Kyoto protocol. Using the expertise of the IDF Standing Committee on the Environment (SCENV) we hope to build strategies taking into account a number of environmental issues .The objective is to ensure the production of safe and quality food for human consumption in harmony with the environment “ said Christian Robert, Director General of IDF. 

This new Bulletin of IDF n° 401/2005 “Energy use in dairy processing” covers all of these aspects, using practical examples giving the savings in energy use and in cost.  It looks at the effects of emissions on health and the environment and summarizes the impact of the greenhouse effect. It can be ordered in electronic form via the IDF Website at http: www.fil-idf.org
Note to Editors
The International Dairy Federation was founded in 1903. It is a source of scientific and technical expertise. It is both a forum for discussion and exchange and a dairy information centre, created by and for the dairy sector.

To find out more please visit www.fil-idf.org
